GA 3 April
2024

STUDENTENVAKBOND

voor alle Amsterdamse studenten

Nomination Presidium Chair

Status: decision making
Dear GA,

The board decided to nominate Matthieu Sjollema as presidium. He will replace the

temporary presidium chair, Charlie Smit.
We thank Charlie for all her efforts and we hope that the ALV has the same confidence in

the nominated presidium chair as the board.

Kind regards,

B79
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For several months, ASVA searched for a
permanent chair of the presidium, as the
current chair only filled this role temporarily.
After extensive discussions, the board
nominates Matthieu Sjollema as a candidate
for the position of presidium chairman.

Matthieu is a law student at the University of
Amsterdam and has worked at ASVA since
2022 as organisational officer for Housing. His
familiarity with ASVA's operations, knowledge
of its members and understanding of its
regulations make him an excellent candidate
for this role, according to the board. His
dedication to our association is
unquestionable, and the board believes he
has the capabilities to successfully fill the
position of presidium president.

Concerns have been raised in the past about
appointing an employee as chair of the
presidium. However, the board believes this has not caused any significant problems
in the past. Moreover, we trust Matthieus' integrity and see no reason to challenge his
nomination.

The board is open to discussion on this nomination and welcomes any questions or
comments from members at the GA.

Nomination Chair



